
AWC Meeting
January 3, 2023
6:30-8:00pm

Decision Meeting Minutes:

East Bay Regional Park District (EBRPD) letter of support
● EBRPD has a coalition with the goal to extend the Bay Trail to Martinez
● No objections to Mitch Avalon signing this letter on behalf of the AWC
● Victoria will draft a letter of support for the EBRPD trail addition funding and Mitch

Avalon will sign it

Discussion Item: Erosion concern on Alhambra Creek near Strentzel/Muir Gravesite
● Contact property owner - California Urban Streams Partnership (CUSP) needs

documentation of an ask to come out to the property to complete an assessment from
the property owner

○ Mitch Avalon will ask Mark from Flood Control District to contact the property
owner and offer an introduction to CUSP

● Property owner is faced with a 2 step process
○ 1) Dealing with the Notice(s) of Violation from the county and any regulatory

agencies - deal with the rubble and get it out of the creek in more of a shorter
term

○ 2) Longer term - protect her property and prevent further erosion
● Alhambra Valley Creek Coalition (AVCC)

○ There is potential to call an AVCC meeting as part of a neighborhood CUSP
workshop

○ AVCC previously hired a consultant to write a report on options for the creek
■ National Park Service (NPS) has a copy, but will Tori Seher will scan this

● Continue to discuss this topic at the next meeting to see…
○ If Jessica Hall from CUSP was able to visit the property and assess the situation
○ How the rubble piles held up during the storm
○ The potential for a neighborhood workshop and the details of this workshop such

as who would be interested, a suitable site to host the workshop (if the 24 Wanda
Way property) is not an option, the contents of the workshop, etc.


